The 'Change of Use' planning application has been submitted and is being processed.

We have added to the planning application a proposal for an open pergola structure – this will enable the collection of rainwater and also provide shelter when needed.

As soon as we have agreed the positions and type of gates (e.g. wood/metal), we will be seeking 3 quotes for their installation. Note that the rough estimate provided at short notice by the designer for the October meeting was just that, and should not be taken as a firm quote.

The archeological magnetometry survey showed nothing of interest, but the resistivity team thinks it may be worth further investigating an area just behind the trees on the St John's Street border near Elms Close. If anyone has experience and wishes to lead or be involved in digging a test pit, please contact the Clerk.

The <u>Brewery Field Facebook page</u> (search for Duxfordgreen) is attracting more views – proposals are regularly being added. We are always happy to have feedback – please add a comment or show support for a particular post by clicking on 'Like'.

If approved by the current trustees, the Brewery Field friends group will be added to the Duxford Community Centre Charitable Incorporated Organisation (DCC CIO). This could save a considerable amount of time and red tape and yet enable funds raised for BF to remain separate.

Our designer Sarah Ashworth will present her initial design either during or just before the December 14th DPC monthly meeting. Please check the <u>DPC December meeting</u> event nearer the time.

Over the winter, we hope to install a display board on the field with the various ideas and proposals – this will ensure that those people that currently use the field, but maybe not the internet, will have full visibility of the ideas and progress of the project.

If you would like to request a printed version of our proposals, or wish to make specific comments, please either:

- email clerk@duxfordvillage.com
- use the 'contact us' tab on the website, or
- write to The Clerk, Duxford Parish Council, 24b Laceys Way, Duxford